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Fluoride Varnish
What is Fluoride Varnish?
Fluoride Varnish is a protective coating that is painted on a child’s teeth to prevent cavities and re-mineralize enamel on teeth.  It can be applied right over decay and teeth do not have to be cleaned before application.
Background

Fluoride Varnish has been used in Europe and Canada as a cavity prevention therapy for over 30 years and in the United States for several years.  It is increasing in use because it is an easy and effective topical application for young children.  The varnish is very safe even if the child is drinking fluoridated water and/or taking fluoride supplements.  In rare cases, children with pine nut and colophonium allergies have had an adverse reaction.
Fluoride Content and Uptake into Enamel

Fluoride Varnishes contain a concentrated dose (5% NaF) of fluoride suspended in a natural resin base.  The resin base forms a sticky layer and hardens on contact with saliva allowing prolonged contact and maximizing fluoride uptake in the enamel.  It is recommended that the varnish remain on the tooth surface for up to 4-6 hours for optimal absorption.  If you give your child supplemental prescription fluoride, discontinue for 3-4 days, unless otherwise instructed by your dentist or physician.
What can I expect after the fluoride varnish is applied?
The varnish is simple to apply, takes only a moment, has a non-offensive taste, sets quickly on contact with saliva, and does not require any special dental equipment.  Varnish is brown or white and so the teeth may appear to have a brown or white color to them, but will return to their normal color after approximately 24 hours.  After the varnish is painted on:
    * Your child should eat only soft foods at the next meal.
    * Your child should avoid sticky, hot or hard foods for the rest of the day.
    * Do not brush your child’s teeth until the next morning.
Please contact Grand County Public Health if you have any questions, 970-725-3288.
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